
 

NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 

WORKS TO TREES IN A  
CONSERVATION AREA 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990, Section 211 

 
Notice reference no: PA/2020/1392 
 

Address/Agent 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Applicant: Mr Derek Hall 
 
Trees at: Chapel House, Risby Road, Appleby, DN15 0AE 
 
Proposal: Notice of intention to undertake pollarding works on two sycamore, one 

plum and two yew trees within Appleby's conservation area 
 
Notification was received as valid on 27/08/2020. 
 
This notice is only for the work described above. You should read the following: 
 

• on this occasion the council has decided not to make a Tree Preservation Order. 
You may therefore carry out the work described provided that it is completed 
within two years; and 
 

• if you want to do any other work you should first contact the council as 
unauthorised work to trees in conservation areas is a criminal offence which, 
upon conviction, can result in a substantial fine. 

 
 
 
Dated: 21/10/2020 
 
Signed: 
 

 
 
Andrea Brocklebank 
Environment Officer (Trees and Landscape) 
 
Informative: 
Nesting Birds and Bats When pruning or felling trees or hedgerows you should 
ensure the work does not disturb or injure nesting birds. These, and their nests when 
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in use, are protected from disturbance or injury under the 1981 Wildlife and 
Countryside Act. Ideally carry out work outside the main breeding season (1 March 
to 1 September). In addition it is important to survey trees for bats, particularly if they 
are mature trees with suitable cracks or holes that are likely to be affected by the 
work. All species of bat are protected under Schedule 5 of the Wildlife and 
Countryside Act 1981 (as amended) and Schedule 2 of The Conservation of Habitats 
and Species Regulations 2017, making all species of bat European Protected 
Species.  
 
 
 
The proposed tree works will require a level of traffic management to be used within 
highway limits. Before any works are commenced on site you should contact the 
highway authority on telephone number 01724 297319 to arrange for the necessary 
consents. 
 


